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Georgia on My Mind   
with Fran and Mary  

  
Matt (from Songfest) leads our Monday singing 

group every week, and we were so chuffed when he 
also treated us all to a special presentation on 

Georgia. Some of us weren't even sure where it was 
before the presentation! LOL! Matt even wore a 

Georgian national dress outfit. A great outfit which 
even had pockets to store bullets, which is a long 
tradition in Georgia. And then there was the other 
national pastime-eating! Georgians have their own 
way of doing that too. It is usually an exceedingly 
long affair with tables seating about 50 or more 
people. On top of that, people get up throughout 

the feast and propose toasts to anything that 
comes into their heads. The result of this is that 
every person is completely legless by the end of 

lunch!  
But the real show was about singing and Matt 
showed us wonderful videos of people from 

Georgia singing. Some were in groups and some 
duets-it was all wonderful.  

And when you listen to this music you are listening 
to music that could be more than a thousand years 

old.  
All in all a fantastic presentation.  

Thanks Matt! 



3 

Coffee and treats at the Common 
Bakery! 

With James, Maria and Mary 
 

We had a lovely trip to the Common Bakery.  The place 
had a lovely atmosphere, the eats were good, and the 
company was good!  James was impressed with how 

fancy the new café is, as he hadn’t been to the Common 
Bakery before, but had heard how good it was from 

Cinzia (our Tuart Place hairdresser). 
Maria had a magic coffee where the pattern stayed on 

the top until she reached the bottom of the cup!!! 

We all learned a thing or two at the Energy Ahead and Uniting 
‘cost of  living’ workshop.  Dorothy said she learned that her 
fridge might be using a lot of energy because it is old. Thanks 

for the tips and tricks to make our dollars go further. 

Q. What do you call two coffee 
mugs sitting next to each other? 
A. A happy cup-ple! 

   

   

   

Thanks to the Clontarf Boys  
for cooking up another feast 
for us at our 19th Annual End 

of Year BBQ! 
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Thanks to everyone who voted, and especially to Mary who was our chief cheerleader! 
We won the $5000 Commbank Community Donations Program prize! 

Thank you to Commbank for their wonderful support of important community services.  

With Ann and  Mary 
 
Well things are certainly happening at 
Tuart Place! How about the visit from the 
Nurses from Willeton Family Practice in 
October! 
 
This is what they did: blood pressure, sugar 
check, flu vaccine, and covid vaccine.  
We all took advantage of this with 26 
people using the service on the day.  
In fact, it was so successful we had a 
second visit in December with doctors 
coming along too! 
 
Tuart Place is a one-stop-shop for so many 
healthy and useful services. Lets see now... 
we have regular podiatry, facials, financial 
counselling, haircuts, hand massages,  
computer and mobile support, counselling 
and now we are working out regular 
medical support! 
 
This is why TP is a second home for so 
many of us.   
 
Well done TP staff, volunteers, and 
partners who provide these services to us 
for FREE!! 


